WEEK 6, OCTOBER 13TH, 2023

HEADMASTER'S WEEKLY NEWSLETTER



Dear Parents

The last week has exemplified the diversity of opportunity that is on offer at Town Close for the children.

As a community, we take great pride in our school, epitomised by the passion and joy on the faces of the 46 tour guides that were used today for our Open Morning. Despite the weather, the children shone, with many visiting parents commenting on how polite, informative and communicative they were.

Over the course of last weekend, we were able to deliver the 26 hampers we had created from your generous donations for Friend in Deed, to care homes across the county, ranging from Bungay to Dereham.

While the hampers were being delivered, our F24 team were in action at Goodwood, competing in the Greenpower F24 International finals. The team shone, delivering another fabulous performance, despite it being the first time they had driven the car properly, finishing 5th out of 49 cars, while setting a new personal best in the final race.

This week, the children have been working with the Pastoral Leads to better understand Mental Health. Tuesday saw us joining in with Mental health Awareness Day, taking time to reflect on how we can all support each other on a day-to-day basis.

Year 1 and 2 had a very special day on Wednesday, dressing in medieval clothes and participating in a number of medieval activities, from soap making and sewing to juggling and jousting, with the day finishing with a wonderful banquet.

3H impressed us all with their assembly, with the focus of their presentation being the investigative work they have been doing in class to solve the mystery of the Dragon Egg they found within the school grounds.

Yesterday saw the library converted in to the Gryffindor Common Room to celebrate Harry Potter Book Day, with the children enjoying spending time immersed in the fantasy world of JK Rowling.

I hope you all have a really enjoyable and relaxing weekend.

With best wishes

diff wil

